

# C-I Secondary Board Report

Submitted by Jennifer Strom, Principal January 2021

## 1. Semester 1 Grading Policy -

a. With the Semester 1 grading policy change and the hard work from the staff there were less than half of the amount of students with F's as there was at midterm

### 2. Math Curriculum Mtg -

- a. The math department along with Mrs. Fischer met with Sourcewell
- b. Worked on what our needs are from the new curriculum
- c. Our next meeting will focus on creating a rubric that will be used to assess the different options and looking at some that are already completed
- 3. Lakeland News Story: <u>Crosby-Ironton School District Welcoming Students Back to the</u> Classroom

#### 4. In-person learning

- a. So far, in person learning has gone really well (it is only second period of the first day right now). I have been in 4 different classrooms so far today and kids were so glad to be back with their peers and their teachers.
- b. The custodians have set up the Wook Gym with lunch tables so we are able to separate out a bit more then if we were just in the cafeteria.

#### 5. SnoDaze

a. Megan Syrstad and student council are planing some fun activites for SnoDaze February 8th-11th including door decorating, intercom BINGO, and pepfest

#### 6. 21-22 Registration

- a. We are starting to put together the registration manual for the 21-22 school year.
- b. Thanks to Emiy Kringen, guidance office intern, for her work at redoing the manual
- c. Students will register online using JMC during their advisory periods, hopefully in late February or early March